
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

March 6, 2023 
 
To: House Committee on Climate, Energy, and Environment   
 
From: Coalition of Oregon Land Trusts 
 
RE: Support for HB 3016: Community Green Infrastructure Grant Program  
 
Chair Marsh and Committee Members: 
 
On behalf of the Coalition of Oregon Land Trusts (COLT), we would like to provide 
testimony in support of HB 3016 and the Community Green Infrastructure Grant 
program.   
 
The Coalition of Oregon Land Trusts represents 32 member organizations, including 
land trusts and soil and water conservation districts, that work to protect clean 
water, fish, and wildlife habitat across our state. Our mission is to serve and 
strengthen the land trust community in Oregon, and together, our members have 
worked to conserve over 370,00 acres of land.  
 
Our land trust members work throughout the state to care for and improve natural 
systems and make our state more resilient to climate change. The grant program 
created under this bill would allow collaborative planning of green infrastructure 
projects that benefit urban, rural, coastal, and Tribal communities and help to build a 
green infrastructure workforce.   
 
 



 
 

 
 

We encourage Chair Marsh and the committee members to support this bill and 
look forward to being partners in increasing our climate resilience, improving 
community well-being, and supporting water quality and conservation across 
Oregon.  
 
Thank you for your time and the opportunity to provide testimony.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Kelley Beamer  
Executive Director  
Coalition of Oregon Land Trusts  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


